DREAMS & WORK

@ COLOGNIA In Kolin, 26.5. 2023

Dear Business Partners,
we would like to inform you in advance about the limited mode of operation in our company from
3.7.-7.7.2023.

Due to the two public holidays during that week, we have decided that a limited number of personnel
will be sufficient in all departments to meet the expected demands. Take this into account when dealing
with any urgent operational tasks in terms of possible extended response time to your requests.

In all departments, i.e. in the customer center, technology, DTP studio, purchasing, warehouse /
logistics and the accounting department, we will always be available for your questions via phone and
e-mail. We just kindly ask you to excuse a longer time for a possible reaction. Even in production, we
are planning a lower number of shifts for all machines.

We hope that the restrictions described above will not affect your business activities during this period.

Wishing you a relaxing start of the summer

The team of Colognia press, a.s.



